

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400

Fax: 703-549-6610

February 17, 2021

The Honorable Michael Waltz U.S. House of Representatives 216 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Fax: (202) 226-6299

Dear Congressman Waltz:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the "United States-Israel PTSD Collaborative Research Act" (H.R. 852). The bill would direct the Department of Defense (DoD) to carry out a grant program to increase cooperation on PTSD research between the United States and Israel.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Theo Lawson, Assistant Director of Legislative Programs, at TheoL@fra.org.

Sincerely,

CHRISTOPHER J. SLAWINSKI National Executive Director

CJS:tl:tw